
The basic aim of  regionalisation of Rotary is the streamline the structure and become 
more efficient. To provide better and more direct support to clubs through a less lay-
ered, but more effective and contemporary structure. The ideals of Rotary are to be 
retained with the focus remaining on the Clubs and their engagement with each other 
and their communities. 

In addition to potentially saving members time and money, the new structure will fos-
ter more vibrant club environments and provide doable and attractive roles that are accessible to more potential 
Rotary leaders. 

By streamlining our existing governance structure, we will: 

• Allow clubs sharing geography, culture and language to organise in ways that suit them. 

• Eliminate duplication and remove layers of hierarchy to make Rotary nimbler and more cost effective. 

• Bring together the best resources from across the region and make them easily accessible to every club. 

• Improve communication effectiveness in order to enhance club and member engagement. 

• Grow membership through new club types, flexibility, and partnership options reflecting our diversity. 

• Attract more community, corporate, and government sector support by communicating with one voice. 

• Enhance leadership and personal development activities to better suit our modern world. 

• Foster more diverse perspectives in decision making. 

• Reduce the burden of administrative responsibilities placed upon leaders. 

Regionalisation of Rotary 

At a recent meeting, our Assistant Governor, Paul Rogers talked to us about the        pro-
posed changes in the structure of Rotary    

 A British slalom canoeist who competed for Great Britain through until the mid-1990s.  He won eleven medals at the ICF Canoe 

Slalom World Championships with ten golds and also won the overall World Cup title three times. 

He moved to Australia in 1998 to take up a position as the National Head Coach for the Sydney Olympics. Richard's inter-
vention in a worldwide campaign had been instrumental in preventing canoeing from being axed from the 2000 Sydney 
Olympics after the Australian Olympic Committee determined there to be inadequate facilities and insufficient funds to 
address the requirements for hosting an Olympic slalom competition. The result of Fox' campaigning was the construction 
of the Penrith Whitewater Stadium in western Sydney. From 2001, Richard was also the Australian Institute of Sport and 
National Team Head Coach leading the slalom team at the 2004 Summer Olympics. 

MONDAY 15th August 6:30 for a 7:00 p.m. start 

To be held at the Penrith Bowling Club, Corner Derby and Woodriffe Streets, Penrith 

Our Guest Speaker will be:-  RICHARD FOX MBE 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Whitewater_slalom
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/ICF_Canoe_Slalom_World_Championships
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/ICF_Canoe_Slalom_World_Championships
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Canoe_Slalom_World_Cup
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Sydney_Olympics
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Penrith_Whitewater_Stadium
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/2004_Summer_Olympics


Day Date Event 

Theme August Membership & Extension Month 

Monday 15/08/2022 Club Meeting - Richard Fox Penrith Bowling Club 

Tuesday 16/08/2022  

Wednesday 17/08/2022 Board Meeting - Zoom 

Thursday 18/08/2022 Panthers Vs Rabbits Away 

Friday 19/08/2022  

Saturday 20/08/2022 BBQ Harvey Norman 

Sunday 21/08/2022 BBQ Harvey Norman 

Monday 22/08/2022 Rotary Meeting - Nepean River Coffee Club  

Friday 26/08/2022 Panthers Vs Warriors Home 

Monday 29/08/2022 Rotary Meeting - Nepean River Coffee Club  

Our meeting last week was an informal get together held at O’Donoghues 

Irish Pub. We were pleased to welcome back Jacqui Hinvest, who was our 

raffle winner last week, Joh’s daughter Tiffany Dickens, Cathy Gadd and our 

regular guest Gayle Newell. Tiffany and Gayle were our raffle winners this 

week. 

Our members were able to purchase some Castlereagh Honey which delight-

ed them greatly, should anyone else wish to purchase this beautiful honey 

just see John or Katrina 

 Club Diary 

Last meeting …. 



 JOH DICKENS  

Joh was born in Keil near Hamberg close to the Norwegian bor-

der, when she was one year old, she came to Australia with her 

parents on the 22nd of October 1954. The family arrived in Mel-

bourne and went to Bonny Giller which was a native migrant   

hostel. 

Joh’s parents were given the choice of going to Cairns to cut 
sugar cane or to go Orange to pick fruit, they chose fruit picking 
in Orange because the temperature was very similar to the 
German climate. They stayed in Orange for five years after 
which her parents bought a property in Penrith on the North-
ern Road. Joh’s Father began working on the building of War-
ragamba Dam and in between they started a fruit shop which 

they called “The Ponderosa” after their favorite TV show “Bonanza.” They operated the fruit store until 1973. Many 
of us will have purchased our fruit there I am sure. 
 
Joh went to Kingswood Public school and Penrith High school; she then went on to T.A.F.E to become a secretary 

and worked in the city for quite a long time for Dunn and Bradstreet. 

Soon she met Michael and they married and had two beautiful daughters Christie and Tiffany. Joh didn’t want to 
leave her children to go to work so she did a course in floristry as a hobby however that quickly became her occu-
pation.  When Kingswood florist was up for sale, she bought it and started a new venture. 
 
Most of you would probably be aware of Joh’s passion for the Penrith Panthers, she may even be their greatest 
fan… Joh confessed to me that she actually was a cheer leader! She was not one who did the summersaults, but 
she was a drum majorette. Her daughter Christie followed in her footsteps when she was 18 becoming a Panther-
ette cheer leader. 
 
Joh has been a member of various industry associations such as Interflora where she 
saw a demonstration of decorative balloons and thought she would give the balloons 
a go, this gave her a point of difference with her competitors. For ten years Joh was 
the Chairperson for Interflora and is also a member of Petals which is a similar organi-
sation that will send floral orders to other areas both here and overseas. 
 
When talking about her daughters you can hear the pride in Joh’s voice, she told me 
that Tiffany is a fantastic florist in her own right, taking out “NSW florist of the year” 
three years in a row and was runner up for “Australian florist of the year.  
 
Christie is the academic and works for Transport NSW where she is a Project Manager 
and lives in Port Macquarie…. Joh said Christie is the “brainy one” and Tiffany “the 
artistic” one. One very proud Mum. 
 
Kingswood Florist has been established for 45 years; Joh has owned it for 32 years.   
She services the hospital and most of the local clubs in the area along with various 
functions. Joh tells me that she would rather do funerals than weddings as she sees it as an honour to do the flow-
ers for someone who has passed on as it’s the last thing someone gets to do for that person. 
 
She told me a story about being asked to do the flowers for the casket of a lady whose name was Iris, and the fami-
ly wanted Iris flowers in the arrangement. Joh said as luck would have it, when she went to the market to buy 
them, they had a special on Iris’s so the whole casket was decorated with nothing but Iris’s. Ten years later the 
daughter still comes in to reminisce and thank Joh again for doing such a beautiful job. 
 
You can find Joh’s business online at Kingswood florist (or) by calling Joh directly on 02 47 322182 or 0418900064 





 Name   Partner Phone Email 

BENTVELZEN Jeremy Cassandra O427150 478 jeremy@amityit.com.au 

BYRNE Melissa   0424 989 408 insignia@gmail.com 

COOK Barry Margaret 0411 505 523 cookieandmargaret@outlook.com 

COSTA John Gina 0418 226 492 ghc2712@hotmail.com 

COSTA Leisa David 0418 658776 liesa@homelendmortgageservises.com.au 

CREED Michael James 0421 760002 mikecreed@me.com 

DICKENS Jo   0418 900064 kingswoodflorist@gmail.com 

FULKER Keith Heather 0401 211 420 sarlei@bigpond.com 

GLANVILLE Charles Sue 0412 268 417 cglanville216@gmail.com 

GLANVILLE Cathy Victor 0425 239 434 cathy@vicsmaxitransport.com.au 

GLANVILLE Victor Cathy 0416 157 668 vic@vicsmaxitransport.com.au 

HALL Tess Trevor 0412 162 712 thall1@bigpond.net.au 

HALL Trevor Tess 0418 273 189 rotaryclubofpenrith@gmail.com 

HARDING John Amabel 0423 333 826 beljohn.188@bigpond.com 

MANGOLD Olivia   0401 915 599 insigniahair@gmail.com 

MEAD Peter  0418 282 257 office@poshservices.com.au 

NEWELL Ross Gayle 0419 030 551 rhnewell@bigpond.net.au 

PEREIRA Darren     darren-pereira@hotmail.com 

PIEPERS Willy Beverleigh 0417 449 516 wil@bergerpiepers.com.au 

SCOTT John Katrina 0405 483 200 mulgoa1@gmail.com 

SCOTT Katrina John 0438 629 088 mulgoa1@gmail.com 

WILLOUGHBY Keith Marilyn 0418 977 278 willo-b@iinet.net.au 

          

MEMBERS OF  

THE ROTARY CLUB OF PENRITH 2022 

FOLLOW PENRITH ROTARY CLUB ON FACEBOOK   
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